Ocean Pines Aquatic Committee Meeting
Monday, February 12, 2018
Ocean Pines Association Office Ocean Pines, MD 21811
The meeting was held in a meeting room at the Ocean Pines Association Office on Monday,
February 12, 2018. The meeting was opened by Kathy Grimes at 4:39 P.M. Those in attendance
introduced themselves.
Present
Kathy Grimes, Ginny Reister, Annemarie Wolfsheimer, Colby Phillips, Doug Parks, John Bailey,
Karen Butterweck, Ocean Pines Adult Pool Working Group ( Lew Furman, Pat Seidel, Mrs. and
Mr. Rob Carpenter, Sharyn O’Hare, Gary Miller)
Colby passed out the rewritten rules and regulations for the Oasis Pool and for the other Ocean
Pines Pools.
The group read the packet and gave suggestions for revisions before the rules and regulations are
finalized.
John Bailey informed the group that all rules need to meet FHA regulations. Rules must not
have a disparate impact on a group or community.
All of the rules and regulations were reviewed and where better wording was suggested changes
will clarify. The new rules will be posted at the entrance of the pool and on the Ocean Pines
website. Also when people become new members they will receive the rules and regulations.
At 5:20 P.M. the Ocean Pines Adult Pool Working Group left the meeting.
The Aquatic Committee continued to go over the Rules and Regulations to ensure wording was
accurate.
At the beginning of Old Business John Bailey left to get back to his office.
Old Business
Kathy presented a few suggestions to keep lifeguards through the summer season. In January
Colby sent letters to last year’s pool staff inquiring about their availability for the 2018 swim
season. It was discussed to have a bonus program in place for the staff that can work further into
the season.
Clear Comfort is not currently in the budget, but Colby has it in the budget for August 2018
install. An air and water quality specialist has evaluated any moisture, air issues and water
quality problems have been checked at the Sports Core pool. The specialist reported that the
Sports Core pool and facility has a clean health status.
A motion was made by Annemarie to have potential aquatic committee members meet current
aquatic committee members for an interview meeting prior to the member’s approval to the
committee. A set few questions will be asked during the vetting. All were in favor of this
process. Each member will send suggested questions to Kathy for review and organization.
Our next meeting will be Monday, March 12, 2018 at the OP Association Building at 4:30 PM.
Respectfully submitted;
Annemarie Wolfsheimer



